
Idaho State Association of County Coroners
Board & Education Joint Meeting Minutes


Via Zoom  |  May 21, 2021


Board Members Present 
Lucky Bourn, Minidoka County, President 

Tara Parsons, Butte County, Vice President

Craig Rinehart, Cassia County, Secretary/Treasurer

Dotti Owens, Ada County, Past President

Warren Keene, Kootenai County, District 1 Rep

Perry Larson, Lewis County, District 2 Rep


Sue Warner, Adams County, District 3 Rep

Gene Turley, Twin Falls County, District 4 Rep

Mark Rose, Power County, District 5 Rep

Mike Ernest, Lemhi County Coroner, District 6 Rep

John Buck, Gem County, At Large 

Board Members Absent 
None


Others Present 
Kristin Cundiff, IAC Director of Operations


I. Call to Order 
	 President Bourn called the meeting to order at 10:08 am on Tuesday, May 11, 2021.


II. ISACC Annual Conference 
	 Bourn informed the board that he had sent out an email to the membership and asked them for their 

opinion on where we should hold the ISACC Annual Conference this year. He received only three 
responses. The first indicated that they would like to see the conference in Coeur d’Alene, one that said 
to keep it in Boise, and one that suggested rotating it throughout the state. The board members 
suggested alternate ideas such as McCall, Salmon, or Twin Falls.  


	 Ernest moved to hold the 2021 ISACC Annual Conference at the Best Western in Coeur d’Alene, 
Rose seconded. Motion carried unanimously.


	 The board members agreed that it would be preferred if the meeting was in September and within a 
couple of weeks of the IAC Annual Conference. Cundiff will cancel the contract with the Hilton Garden 
Inn in Boise.


III. Mills Adler 2020 and 2021 
Bourn emailed the Mills Adler nomination form to the membership and received no nominations for the 
2020 or 2021. He suggested that ISACC award their Mills Adler in the same manner that the Idaho 
Sheriffs Association does and that is to present the award to the outgoing president each year for their 
years of service on the executive committee. The board agreed that this is a great approach and that it 
would avoid any disappointment or hurt feelings.


	 Parsons moved that ISACC present the Mills Adler award each year to the outgoing president, 
Owens seconded. Motion carried unanimously.




	 Rinehart moved to skip presenting an award for 2020 since we didn’t rotate anyone through the 
chairs and begin presenting the award to the president in 2021, Ernest seconded. Motion 
carried unanimously.


IV. Adjourn 
	Rinehart moved to adjourn the meeting, Parsons seconded. Motion carried unanimously.



